
REGULAR MEETING, April 1st, 1867. 

Prof. A. K. Leeds in the chair. 

The minutes of the February meeting and those of the meeting 
of the Board of Directors were read and approved. 

Prof. H. L. Grant of the Nebraska State Normal School, Peru, 
Neb., was proposed as a regular member. 

Prof. Bedford took the chair to allow Prof. Leeds to read his 
paper on " Methods of Isolation and Estimation of Coloring 
Matter in Butters." Mr. Bupp read a paper by Mr. J. H. Stebbins, 
Jr., "Upon a New Method of Detecting and Estimating Color­
ing Matter in Butter and its Substitutes," and another by title 
on the " Estimation of Tannin with Critical Notes on the Methods 
of Hammer and Loewenthal" by Dr. Rau. The meeting was then 
adjourned. 

T. D. O'CONNOR, 
Recording Secretary. 


